

The Director-General

03 OCT, 2018

Dear Mr Liu,

Please refer to Mr Wu's letter of 23 March 2017 (Ref: DESA-17/00404) regarding the UN Statistical System's commitment to the compliance with the "Principles Guiding Statistical Activities of International Organizations".

As Director-General of the ILO, I would like to express our full commitment to the compliance with those Principles as stated in: https://unstats.un.org/unsd/methods/statorg/principles_stat_activities/principles_stat_activities.pdf

The ILO's adherence to those principles is fully in line with the resolution of the United Nations General Assembly on the "Fundamental Principles of Official Statistics" in 2014.

Yours sincerely,

Cuy Lyder

Guy Ryder

Mr Zhenmin LIU Under-Secretary-General United Nations Department of Economic and Social Affairs (UN DESA) NEW YORK